Salt Lake County Bicycle Advisory Committee 

Executive Committee minutes from March 24, 2015

Attending: J. Herbert, D. Ward, AJ Martine, K. Sturgeon, I. Scharine, B. Byrne, 
G. Deneris

6:00pm- Meeting Begins
J. Herbert announced his acceptance of a new job out-of-state and the necessity to step down from as Chair of the committee. The County has been informed of this development and AJ Martine reported that they are concerned with who will succeed Herbert and would like assurance of continuity. Possible scenarios have been discussed, one which would see AJ Martine return as Chair on an interim basis until an official Chair can be elected and instated. The empty position is intended to be filled by the Vice Chair as specified in the bylaw rules, however, Kate Sturgeon is the newly anointed Vice Chair with minimal experience at that position. Herbert will officially step down after the conclusion of the April 1st meeting and the committee will be asked to decide how placement of a new Chair is to proceed. 
6:20- Strategic Plan editing: the County and Mayor McAdams’ group have requested that the Advisory Committee’s Strategic Plan be condensed to concise and simple points of action as a guideline for Active Transportation and the other County divisions to follow and  assist in implementation. B. Byrne and her subcommittee have been working on integrating the suggested changes submitted during the December 2014 summit as well as editing the document to objectify its goals to the most clear and easily interpreted measures. The subcommittee has managed to break the Plan into a set of four goals with bulleted points that outline the steps necessary to achieve these objectives. There are approximately 20 points to follow and this is to be edited further to reduce the number of measures to closer to 10 bulleted points. The Ex. Comm discussed these points and how and where they could be combined further. The list will be sent out to the full committee prior to the next meeting in order for them to review and be able to discuss how it may be condensed further. B. Byrne will also take the opinions of the Ex. Comm to continue performing edits to the list. 
AJ Martine discussed the need of County divisions, individual committee members and organizations within the community to step up and assume leadership roles concerning moving towards achieving these goals. As a group of volunteers, SLCBAC cannot be expected to entirely take charge of all of these suggestions. Much of what the Plan outlines are long-term goals that require extensive planning and measures to see to fruition. This document is a constantly evolving one that will guide the pursuit of AT and bicycle infrastructure in Salt Lake County for years to come. 
6:40- Washington D.C. National Bicycle Convention: AJ attended the convention at the end of March and reported that he believed it imperative to send a committee member as more County members to this each year. It covered a wide variety of issues involving bicycle transportation and development in cities that Salt Lake County can use as it develops. The need for a Utah Bike Pin was also discussed, possible design could be requested from Pat Bagley. 

